Dear Parent/Carer,
I hope everyone has had a good week.  Thank you to everyone who came along to the Meet the Teacher on Wednesday evening, it was lovely to see everyone.
Strike Action
At present there is strike action planned by Unison and possibly other unions, meaning that schools/nurseries will be closed to pupils on Tuesday 26th, Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th September.
Right of the Month
As I mentioned previously we are looking at a Right of the Month each month and for September it is:
Article 30:  Children have the right to enjoy their own culture, practise their own religion and use their own language.
Miss Chaudhry has prepared a couple of homework sheets that will go out if you would like to do these as a family.
We would also love it if anyone would like to come in and talk to a class for a short time about your religion/language/culture/traditions.  Please let me know if that is something you would be interested in doing.
Jewellery for PE
It is Glasgow City Council’s policy that no jewellery is worn for PE lessons across the city.  This includes earrings and the policy is clear that earrings should not be taped over either.  Children should be able to remove the earrings themselves or not participate in PE.
School Photographs
School photographs will now be taken on Wednesday 20th September.  For the children who have PE that day we will try to make sure they have their photographs taken in the morning and so if they have ties on they can then remove these for PE in the afternoon. Girls can wear shorts underneath their skirts.
Family Café
We will re-run the neurodiversity session that was planned for this Wednesday next Wednesday 20th September at 2.15pm and it would be lovely if some of you are able to join us for this.  We will then carry on with the other sessions we had planned in the following weeks and I will remind you these next week.
Personal belongings
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since first returning to school after the first lockdown from Covid we have discouraged the children from bringing in toys and personal belongings to school that they do not need during the school day.  It has started to creep back in that some children are bringing in toys etc to school.  These can get lost or broken which causes distress.  It also can cause inequality in children seeing other things that they would like and don’t have; which can then put pressure on yourselves.  It worked very well when children did not bring personal items into school and I will remind them of this in assembly this afternoon.  We appreciate your support with this; previously parents/carers have commented that they find it much easier when children are not trying to take toys to school in the morning!
I hope everyone has a lovely weekend.
Best wishes
Caroline

